Juan Antonio Salazar 3209 Carter Dr. Arlington, TX. 76014 <u>juanantonio52@gmail.com</u> September 26th, 2017.

Dear Brethren:

I pray that my letter find you doing well, and your work on the Lord prospering. I am grateful for the opportunity to write to you again. I always will be thankful with every one of you, for your thoughtfulness, for your prayers, and financial support.

Brethren, our attendance on Sunday mornings is down a little bit. Some of our members had some issues that they are dealing with, like illness, work, etc. So, our attendance is not been the best lately.

Our new brother Jose Olivares keep attending. He continue struggling very much to live a good Christian life, and to try to save his children. But I am afraid that for Jose Jr., and for Andres, maybe too late. He's willing to do whatever it takes to help them but to do that, he just doesn't too much time. We will pray for him and help Jose and Idalia in any way we can. We have been visiting them in their home lately.

Our Bible studies going along very well, except for our Sister Jessica. We still waiting on her, at this time we just don't know when we may continue with our Bible classes. Our class with Alma Castillo is now on Monday's at 9:00, and with Jose and Idalia Olivares at 7:00 P.M. The class with Gerardo and Diana still the same on Friday at 7:30. My Bible class with Brother Miguel still the same. We visited with Isidro and Dulia Perez. They are friends of Gerardo and Diana, Isidro y Dulia came to one of our classes one Friday. The following Sunday Isidro and Dulia visited in our Church services. On Saturday September 23rd, my wife and I visited the in their home for the first time. We hope that we can continue this visits every Saturday, or any other Saturday. They live in Richardson. Please pray for our work, we pray and hope that our Lord continue to use us, and giving us wisdom and understanding, and the time to His work, and bring glory to His name.

God Bless you all.

Juan Antonio Salazar